Zinck Computer Group - eTransmit 2.0A


Service Pack 1





This Service Pack contains a modified version of one or more eTransmit program modules.  The modification is not a full upgrade or a product replacement; it is a temporary program fix that is valid only until we release an update that incorporates these changes.





This file contains important information about the eTransmit program. 








Problems Corrected in Service Pack 1





1.	With certain combinations of applications activated, eTransmit would report that an application was not the required version and it would not integrate with the application. This would happen when the misreported application was not even installed. This has been corrected.





2.	On some older installs of Windows 95 or 98, with older versions of Internet Explorer, eTransmit would report “Error#:   100” when activating. This has been corrected in this service pack.





3.	When sending email using the MAPI protocol, eTransmit would sometimes report an error in the Transmission Log “error #-2,147,220,948 - the user cancelled one of the dialog boxes”. It would then proceed to try and email the forms and report them as being sent without actually sending them. This would only happen if the regular email client (for example Microsoft Outlook) was not running when you started the eTransmit send. This problem has now been fixed and your email client does not need to be running when using eTransmit and MAPI. 





4.	When upgrading eTransmit from 1.0, if other modules are installed that add in to A/R or A/P and the System Manager is version 4.2, eTransmit may miss upgrading an entry in the activation table to 2.0. This mix of 1.0 and 2.0 versions in the activation table causes the System Manager to give the following error when trying to open the data:�


”You cannot sign on to this company because it uses a different application version than the company that is currently open. Close the other company, then retry”��This problem does not happen with System Manager 5.0. The problem has been corrected in this service pack. If you have already experienced the problem and cannot open your data please contact ZCG technical support at support@zcg.com for a procedure to fix the data.











